People First Dorset

Extraordinary General meeting.
What you need to know.

DORSET

CHARITY COMMISSION
FOR ENGLAND AND WALES

About our rules

We are a charity and a company.
There are rules which a charity
and company have to follow. Our
rules can be found in two papers.
These are called

1. Memorandum

2. Articles.

Why do we need to change our
rules?

Sometimes a charity must
update their rules because
parliament passes laws and
makes changes to rules, which
we must follow.

For example:

We use email a lot more now.
That is ok. It also means we can
hold meetings by video or by
using other electronic ways.

We need to say this in our rules.

Sometimes what a charity does
changes. People First Dorset has
grown and changed a lot since it
was set up in 2004.
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We work mainly in Dorset.
Sometimes we are asked to do
work outside Dorset.

Our rules must show where we
can work, and that people with
learning disabilities benefit from
the things we do and would like
to do.
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How do we change our rules?

We have trustees at People First
Dorset who make sure what we
do is legal. They also oversee
things like our money. Trustees
are sometimes also called
Directors.

They must follow our rules, and
make sure these rules are also
up-to- date.

The trustees looked at our rules
and decided we (People First
Dorset) needed to make some
changes. This is because some
things have changed since the
charity began.

They talked to the Management
Committee about updating our
rules.

The trustees also talked to a
lawyer to make sure it was done

properly.

She is called Edwina, and she has
helped us to update our rules.
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We then plan an Extraordinary
General Meeting and invite
members to vote on the changes.

CHARITY COMMISSION
FOR ENGLAND AND WALES

Our Aims

Within our rules we have to say
what we do as a charity and who
benefits from what we do. The
word for this is ‘objects’. We
also sometimes call these
objects our ‘aims’.

You can read about our aims in
the Easy Read paper which we
have attached.

We had to send our up-to-date
aims (objects) to the Charity
Commission for them to approve
before our Extraordinary General
Meeting. They have approved
them.

3 or more

Here is some more information
about our rules.

The number of trustees

We have not changed the
number of trustees. We must
have at least three trustees. We
can have more.

We want our trustees to have a
range of skills. For example it is
important we have some trustees
who know about finance and
employment law.
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We think 6 to 8 trustees is a good
number. We would like to keep
the number close to the number
of members of the Management
Committee as far as that is
practical.

The Management Committee
represents members with
learning disabilities. The
Management Committee
discusses things that need to be
changed and they tell our
trustees.

Members of People First Dorset

Our members are people with
learning disabilities and their
supporters (family, staff,
volunteers and friends). This was
in our old rules.

Now if an organisation wants to
join, one person from that
organisation can be chosen to be
their named member. This means
that person can vote at our
meetings on behalf of the
organisation. This is new.

We must hold an Annual General
Meeting each year.

At the Annual General Meeting
the members vote for the
trustees.
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We must have at least 25
members to vote at the Annual
General Meeting.

We tell our members about our
money and what we have been
doing during the year.

Parliament now says that if a
member cannot come along,
they can ask someone else to
vote for them. That is called
proxy voting. We will tell
members how to do this when we
tell them about a General
meeting. This is in our

up-to-date Articles too.

A rule for all charities

All charities have to say what will
happen to their money and what
they own (like computers or
offices) if the charity closes.

This means we have to tell
members about this too, even
though People First Dorset is
doing really well!

If there was not enough money
to keep the charity going,
members might be asked for £1.

They could not be asked for more
than that. In the old rules it said
£10. We do not intend to close,
but we have to have this rule.




What else?

The trustees then asked Edwina
to write about the changes
People First Dorset wants-to
make. This is called a Special
Resolution.

The Special Resolution

A Special Resolution states the
changes that the charity want to
make.

In the Special Resolution we ask
members to vote about the
up-to- date Memorandum and
Articles.

We have had to send all the legal
documents to you: the Special
Resolution, the Memorandum
and the Articles. That is a rule.
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